Report from Cllr Jonathan Collett


At Full Council last week it was revealed that the Council finances are in a very precarious state. £1.2 Million is being transferred from reserves to the General fund to cover the deficit.

I hope I represented Sutton Cheney Parishioners views strongly at Full Council. (200 parishioners want separation of parish councils for Dadlington and Sutton Cheney with Shenton with less than 10 in favour in the published consultation responses)

The Governance Review recommendations were passed (with my vote against) but the Council Leader (and officers) said that they were open to receiving a business case for two separate councils being presented in two years' time' 

This is a time when they will review arrangements.

I do still have strong concerns that local residents weren’t listened to in the consultation.

You can watch the recording here:

> 1 hour 15 minutes and 30 seconds onwards 
> 
> https://m.youtube.com/watch?v=i5dxqlkuwH8

I do think HBBC are slightly taken aback by the strength of feeling - more responses from Sutton Cheney Parish than the rest of the Borough out together.

Planning applications continue to be subject to lengthy delays and there are strong concern. We will be reviewing the Planning Department at both Scrutiny meetings I am attending this week. 

I am assured by Enforcement they are aware of the issues at the Shenton motors site.

I have dealt with a number of casework across the Parish since I last met with you.

